
North Hill Estates Civic Club 

Minutes for Meeting 

January 14, 2019 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by President Mike Kiger at Spring Baptist Church.  The sign 

in sheet for attendees and guests is attached.   

President Kiger recognized this was a special meeting and announced the next regular meeting will be 

Thursday, February 7, 2019. 

There was a discussion regarding the HCWCID #99 water plant area and the negative impact since all the 

trees were removed.  An eight-foot cedar fence with decorative top, cedar gates, angled sides and set 

back approximately ten additional feet was discussed.  A motion was made by Mark Wells to pay up to 

twelve thousand dollars to install fence as described and landscape, Tom Thurman seconded.  The 

motion passed by vote with one apposed vote by Pam Kimbrough. 

The next topic of discussion was dissolving the Neighborhood Watch.  Security provided by Harris 

County Precinct 4 Constables will begin in March.  Both the constables office and the sheriffs office 

along with North Hill Estates’ attorney Tom Garth have recommend this action.  These 

recommendations are for citizens and officer’s safety and a liability issue for the board.  A motion was 

made by Susie Paddack and seconded by Pam Kimbrough to dissolve our Neighborhood Watch 

immediately and obtain the signs from residents.  Motion passed unanimously.   

The meeting was opened for public comment. Discussion and questions were presented by residents 

regarding the upcoming security contract.   

The next meeting will be 7:00 p.m. on February 7, 2019 at Spring Baptist Church.   

There being no further business, a motion was made by Susie Paddack and seconded by Mark Wells to 

adjourn the meeting.  The motion passed and the meeting adjourned.   

These minutes are respectfully submitted by Susie Paddack, Secretary.   

 


